CIMARRON COMMUNICATOR – July 2014
New Mexico Road Conditions call (800) 432-4269
Upcoming Cimarron Meetings

7-16-14

Wed
6pm

Village & Housing Regular Council Meeting
Village Hall
356B East 9th Street

7-21-14

Tue
5pm

Cimarron Beautification & Revitalization Meeting


All interested people are encouraged to attend.  This is a group of individuals interested in working on beautification projects through-out the Village.  Please come out and bring your ideas.  The current project is to landscape the median located at State Highway 21 and US Highway 64.  All interested need to meet at the median at 5pm to get a visual feel for the design and the meeting will follow at the Cree Mee.  

Every

Wed
7am

Kiwanis Club of Cimarron

St. James Hotel
17th St. & Collison Ave







Visitors are always welcome!  Come visit or come join.

Last Wed of Every Month  6:30pm
Historical Society Potluck Meeting
United Methodist Church  31082 US Hwy 64

Come join in and learn about some of the history of the area and enjoy some great home cooking.  Call the Chamber of Commerce for more information 575 376-2417.
Upcoming Events
7-03-14
Thur
9pm-12:00am
Maverick Club Rodeo Dance 




Maverick Rodeo Grounds

7-4-14

Fri
8:30am

4th of July Parade “Long May She Wave”

FLOAT COMPETITION






WE NEED FLOAT ENTRIES!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Enter your float in the 4th of July Parade and YOU COULD WIN!

To enter your float in the Float Competition, please register by calling the Chamber at 376-2417.  Then line up your float at the Cimarron Mini-Mart between 8:15-8:30am Friday, July 4, 2014.  Theme for this year is “LONG MAY SHE WAVE!”  Competition is for best themed float 1st place $50 – 2nd place $30 – 3rd place $20.

Call the Chamber office to sign up 575 376-2417.

7-04-14
Fri
10am-Done
92nd Annual Maverick Club Rodeo 



Maverick Rodeo Grounds

Longest running open rodeo in the USA!

7-04-14
Fri
8:30am line up
Maverick Club Rodeo Parade




Highway 64 

From the Chevron Gas Station to the Maverick Grounds


7-04-14
Fri


4th of July
CIMARRON - NO FIREWORKS ARE ALLOWED IN VILLAGE LIMITS



At Dusk

Eagle Nest and Ration – Firework Extravaganzas

7-12-14

Sat
9am

Food Bank Distribution



Sister Hildegard Parish Hall

7-26-14
Sat
9am-6pm
Explore the Arts!

Cimarron Gallery & Studio Tours



Explore the Arts is an organization made up of local artists and gallery owners who so local work and artwork of others.  Pick up maps at the Cimarron Visitor Center and participating locations.  For more information call (575) 376-2417.

All month
M-F
Noon-1pm
SOY Lunch Program in the Park funded by USDA
  Village Park
Come out and 






enjoy!  Age’s 1 – 18 lunch and beverage prepared fresh daily by SOY staff.  T






here will be no SOY lunch on July 4th.

Tues & Thur 



SPRINKLER FUN IN THE PARK 


Noon - 1PM
 Village Park 

Bring your towel and suntan lotion.  **This program is dependent on the availability of water since there is always the possibility of water restrictions.**

Mon-Fri



Cimarron Ministerial Alliance Food Bank
Sister Hildegard Parish Hall
The food bank is always taking donations.  If you would like to help with this extremely needed effort contact Charles or Esther Arguello 575 376-2331 for more information.

Mon-Fri

Noon-1pm
Senior Lunch Program 


Senior Center
449 East 9th Street

If you are 60+, come in, register and check out our amenities and social outings!

The center provides activities on a daily basis.  Sign up for lunch and enjoy visiting with other senior’s in the Village.  Hope to see you soon!
CALL 376-2979 for more info. 
Tue & Thur
7pm


Alcoholics Anonymous Meetings - All are welcome

United Methodist Church

Third Friday of Every Month
Martha’s Kitchen
Program with the United Methodist Church to provide fresh
food for residents on a fixed income or with a low income.  If you are interested in joining this program call Ellen Swain at 376-2977.  The food is delivered on the third Friday of every month.

All month
Mon-Fri

Villa Philmonte Public Tours 
Tours are seven days a week.  
Please make reservations at the Philmont Museum or call 575 376-1136.

All Month
Mon-Fri

Historic Chase Ranch Tours
Tours are seven days a week.  
Please make reservations at the Philmont Museum or call 575 376-1136.

All Month
Mon-Sun

The Old Mill Museum
Museum hours:  Monday through Saturday 10am – 4pm 
(lunch 12-1pm); Sunday’s 1-5pm.  Start date:  May 26, 2014 through September 1, 2014.  Contact the Cimarron Chamber of Commerce for more information 575 376-2417.

[image: image1.wmf]One great way to keep your children reading this summer is to have them join the Summer Reading Program at the Cimarron Library this summer.  Theme this year is “Fizz, Boom, Read”.  The program will be full of stories, games, crafts, experiments and much more.  We will meet on Friday mornings from 9:30-11:30am from June 6th through August 1st.  
Come join the FUN!

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program - LIHEAP
· LIHEAP assists eligible persons and families with their heating and cooling costs. Applications can be filed at your local Human Services Department Office. For more details please contact your nearest office.  For additional information on LIHEAP please call (800) 283-4465 New Mexico Human Services Dept 2009 S. Pacheco, Pollon Plaza Santa Fe NM 87504.  STOP BY VILLAGE HALL TO PICK UP AN APPLICATION!

SKUNK PROBLEMS???     [image: image13.jpg]


   Contact USDA WILDLIFE SERVICES - Mr. Cody Hazen 575 643-5601         [image: image2.wmf] 
The bears [image: image3.jpg]


 snakes   [image: image4.wmf]  and mountain lions  [image: image5.jpg]


   are out and about around the Village, so everyone needs to use extreme caution and should not approach them for any reason.  

The Village is working on a beautification project at the baseball field complex and will be selling 5cy of dirt for $30.00 to Village residents for their residence use.  The Village Public Works staff will load the dirt in the Village dump truck and deliver the dirt to your property line.  If you are interested please contact Village Hall 575 376-2232 and schedule a Friday morning delivery.  Only one load per residence to start, thank you.

Weight Watchers: We are looking for at least 25 people interested in joining weight watchers.  Please call Village Hall and let us know.  (575) 376-2232.
Judy LeDoux – Village of Cimarron Mayor

The new fiscal year is starting on July 1, 2014.  This year the governing body will continue being focused on the replacement and upgrading of the Village infrastructure.  The wastewater lagoons were built in 1964, the water treatment plant was built around 1975, some of the water lines were installed in the 1800’s and the rest in 1964 and are going through upgrades from wooden pipes to cast iron pipes in 1964 and now to PVC piping.  The wastewater lines were installed around 1964 were clay and are now slowly being replaced with PVC.  Keeping a functional and safe water and wastewater system is a constant job.  In order to get grants which help the Village get the improvements, the Village needs to show the New Mexico Department of Finance and Federal Government that the utilities are being properly charged for and that each of the utilities brings in enough funding to have a small reserve for emergency repairs and maintenance.  Currently all of the utilities are running on a very limited budget and the rates needed to be reviewed and updated to ensure that emergency repairs and upgrading could be performed.  The decision to raise utility rates was not decided quickly, but needed, after a lot of necessary analysis.  This was not an easy decision for the governing body.

Enjoy your 4th of July Holiday and please arrange an appointment with me if you would like to discuss utility rates or any other item that concerns you.
Paul May, Chief of Police

New Mexico’s 100 Days and Night of Summer have started. Law Enforcement Officers throughout New Mexico, Colfax County, and Cimarron will be out in force to make sure that drunk drivers don’t cause tragedy on the roads this year.  As you are enjoying your holiday please drink responsibly and have a sober designated driver to get you home.  If you find yourself to intoxicated to drive, call someone for a ride or stay where you are.

This year’s new kittens are getting old enough to get fixed. The Cimarron Police Department still has grant money available to taking care of these feral cats. With the number of wood piles and open spaces around the village the feral cats have an important role in controlling our mouse population, but their numbers need to be controlled humanly. If you are caring for feral cats please come into the officer and pick up a trap and the paperwork to help control their population.

Cimarron Police Department has a new officer.  Officer Lee Ferguson joined the department last month.  Officer Ferguson comes to us from the Portales area with 9 years of New Mexico law enforcement service. Officer Ferguson and his family are excited about becoming part of the community.  When you see them around town please welcome them to Cimarron.
Mindy Cahill, Clerk Administrator

The SOY lunch program is a very big success.  I want to thank all the staff which come out every day to help with the program and for making time in their busy schedules to help with the water fun in the Park days.    

The New Mexico Youth Conservation Corp members are working hard on a beautification project at Mountain View Cemetery this year.  The crew members are building concrete pillars and installing fencing.  So far the crew 
has completed about 150’ with another 300’ to go for this season.  A grant application is being submitted for the continuation of this project in 2015.  
Damian Casias, Water, Wastewater, Floodplain & Zoning

Cimarroncito Dam water level is flowing over the spillway which is typical for this time of year.  With the extreme dry conditions practicing water conservation is always a good idea.  We currently do not have water restrictions but please use your water wisely.

Anita LeDoux, Utility Clerk

The Water Consumer Confidence Report is done.  It is posted around the Village and a copy can be obtained at Village Hall.  Have a great July!

Anthony Martinez, Fire Chief

Please check at Village Hall for updates on open burning conditions.  Remember you MUST fill out a burn permit prior to any type of open burning.  This is to inform the Fire Department and Police Department of open burning activities in the Village. 

WEED ALERT – With all of the weather we are seeing, please make sure that weeds around your property are cut down.  Keeping a clear perimeter around your home and other outside structures help protect them in case of a wild fire. Be FIREWISE! 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES
Position:  Docent Internship Opportunity at The Old Mill Museum.
The Old Mill Museum is looking for volunteer staff from Memorial Day to Labor Day.  This is NOT a paid position; but remember that volunteer hours look good on a resume!  Museum hours:  Monday through Saturday 10am – 4pm (lunch 12-1pm); Sundays 1-5pm.  Start date:  May 26, 2014 through September 1, 2014.  Applicants must pass a screening.  Contact the Cimarron Chamber of Commerce 575 376-2417.
Position:  Volunteer DAV Van Program driver.  Contact Edna Candelario at (575) 445-8962 for more information.
Position:  Mora-Colfax Head Start Teacher, Teacher Assistant and Coordinators vacancies in several locations.  For an application or information visit their website at http://mora.k12.nm.us, call (575) 445-0308 or email apoteet@mora.k12.nm.us.  Positions are open until FILLED.  [image: image6.png]
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